
ADVANCE PAYMENT AGREEMENT 
On March, 30th CGIL CISL UIL, Government and ABI signed an agreement which gives the chance 
to receive in advance the amount related to CIGO CIGD and FIS* only in case the amount should 
have been payed directly from INPS to workers.

WHO CAN APPLY
Only in case of 0 hours disruption due to:

• CIGO (indicating COVID-19 cause)

• CIGD

At the moment FIS is NOT included (waiting for relevant forms and documents).

AMOUNT
The advance payment amounts to € 1400, related to 9 weeks 0 hours disruption.

Hence, this amount will be commensurate if:

• less than 9 weeks work disruption

• part-time job contracts

In case of extesions of Covid19-related measures, workers can apply for a further advance 
payment.

The loan will be over as the credit is refund (or denied) from INPS, and in any case within 7 
months. 

In case of rejection from INPS or passing of the 7-months period, workers should refund the credit 
by themselves within 30 days.

Would the loan be not refund as mentioned, the Bank transmits to the employer the amount due 
to be withheld directly from workers’ wage/salary (included TFR) till the credit is completely 
refund.

PROCEDURA
Workers can fill in the attached form (CIGO or CIGD) and forward it to a bank part of this 
agreement. Please contact the local bank to verify online procedures.  
-  as a matter of fact, open new and specific bank account to get the advance payment. -

N. B. bank account is not for free, please take note of relevat fees 
according with bank’s policy. Any account request is to linked to
a preliminary credit evaluation from the bank.


